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  October 29, 2010 
 

To whom it my concern; 
  
My name is Mary Nan Cunningham, and currently I am the State of Alaska Department Of Transportation Central 
Region Erosion and Sediment Control Advisor. 
  
I first became acquainted with William D. Bobrick, Project Engineer/ SWPPP Administrator for Pruhs Construction, 
while he was serving in this capacity on a nine million dollar new runway construction project located adjacent to 
the Village of Ouzinkie, within the Kodiak Island Borough.  The client for this project was the State of Alaska 
Department of Transportation and Public facilities (AKDOTPF). 
  
It was my responsibility to ensure that our DOT/PF representatives on site were fully trained in the most current 
best management practices for sediment control and accurate SWPPP record keeping. I also trained Mr. Bobrick, as 
the SWPPP Administrator for his company, and the person co-responsible for weekly inspections and daily SWPPP 
log entries. 
  
I found Mr. Bobrick to be a fully engaged, quick study. He took his duties extremely seriously, was a self starter, 
always willing to take ownership of any and all tasks associated with the installation and maintenance of erosion 
control methods in the field, and detailed paperwork in the field office. He was always willing to go the “extra mile” 
to insure the project stayed in compliance. 
  
The Ouzinkie Runway Project was constructed in a very challenging environment, to say the least, with 203 average 
days of precipitation per year. 
  
This particular project had 27 separate and distinct discharge points crossing the project, numerous designated wet 
lands, and close to 70 different installed and maintained BMP`s.  
  
My office was contacted after a field inspection of the Ouzinkie Runway Project was conducted by the Alaska 
Department of environmental Conservation, (AKDEC). 
  
The AKDEC inspector stated that he had “rarely seen such a clean project”.  This inspection incurred no Notice Of 
Violations which is our primary goal and can be difficult on a project with such inclement weather conditions. 
 
Mr.  Bobrick is a joy to work with and would be an asset to any project. 
 
 
 
Sincerely,   Mary Nan Cunningham  
  

 
 

 

 

 


